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The following informational message is displayed on all denied claims if the Ordering, 

Referring, and Prescribing (ORP) provider is not enrolled in Medi-Cal. This is a required Center 

for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) standard. Medi-Cal Rx providers must be enrolled as 

a Medi-Cal-participating provider to provide services to Medi-Cal beneficiaries.  

When the informational message displays on a claim, please review all error codes. Do not 

attribute the message as the sole reason for a claim denial. 

“INFORMATIONAL ONLY – Ordering/Referring/Prescribing NPI not enrolled or eligible 

for svc billed on date of svc. Future claims may deny when this edit is fully implemented 

by Medi-Cal Rx.“ 

In the future, billed Medi-Cal Rx services may be denied if you are not enrolled as a Medi-Cal 

ORP provider. For enrollment assistance, use either the Provider Application and Validation for 

Enrollment (PAVE) Portal or the Provider Enrollment Directory.  

 

https://pave.dhcs.ca.gov/sso/login.do?
https://pave.dhcs.ca.gov/sso/login.do?
https://www.dhcs.ca.gov/provgovpart/Documents/PAVE_Project_for_Provider_Enrollment_Division/Provider-Enrollment-Contact-List.pdf

